BRANFORD BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS 33 LAUREL STREET BRANFORD, CONNECTICUT 06405

John Sousoulas Valerie Wiel-Wilkins Patty Austin Janice Heggie Margolis Christine Ciociola Robert Nash



Jamie Cosgrove First Selectman

Jonathan R. Mulhern Chief of Police

John Sousoulas Chair

BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSION – TRAFFIC COMMITTEE 33 Laurel Street Branford, CT. 06405

MINUTES OF MEETING: 4 / 14 / 2025

COMMISSINERS PRESENT:

Commissioner Patty Austin
Commissioner John Sousoulas
Commissioner Janice Heggie Margolis
Commissioner Christine Ciociola
Commissioner Valerie Wiel Wilkens
Commissioner Robert Nash

Chief Mulhern was also in attendance.

Approval of Minutes from the January 13, 2025 Meeting Motion to approve was made by John Sousoulas and seconded by Valerie Wiel- Wilkins. Vote was unanimously approved

Traffic Issues and Requests:

- A. Request to remove one parking spot on Crescent Bluff Ave in front of #10: Having removed parking spots last year, it was the opinion of the Committee that no more will be approved. No Action Taken
- B. Request to add a No Parking Sign in front of 29 Bradley Avenue. This is a very narrow street with parking allowed only on one side of #29. No Action Taken
- C. Request to add 2 Stop Signs at the intersection of Cherry Hill and Todd's Hill Roads, making this a three way stop at this intersection. Motion to recommend was made by Christine Cioiciola and seconded by John Sousoulas. Vote was unanimously approved.

Citizen Comments:

Residents of Stony Creek inquired about the status of the following:

 Moving the No Parking signs after the Bridge on the North Side. Chief Mulhern will follow up with Captain Watrous to install the No Parking sign on its own pole on the North side.

- Installation of a Pole Mounted Flashing Speed Monitor: Chef Mulhern will follow up with Captain Watrous to install the monitor after the bridge on the North Side.
- Traffic Study to be done beginning May 1st and ending May 31st. The Traffic Analysis to be discussed at the June Traffic Meeting.
- Chief Mulhern to discuss with Captain Watrous speaking with CSO's on job duties and expectations
- Chief Mulhern to follow up with Public Works to install Pop Ups.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Commissioner Sousoulas and seconded by Commissioner Heggie -Margolis. Vote was unanimous. Meeting was adjourned at 5:08 PM

Respectfully submitted by:

Patty Austin Commissioner Chair, Traffic Committee